HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 11 May 2009 
Kendricks Close, Hartshorne
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Chair), Mrs P Worthington, C Dobson, A Sherratt, N Tilley, R Shadrack, Miss S Roberts, D Tagg and P Murray.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors  Mrs J Slawson, Mrs J Burley, A  Jones, D Jenkinson and I Harper 

ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council and Mr D Pratt.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Mr Pratt complained about the condition of the Churchyard, he said it was in the worst condition for several years and asked if the Parish Council could do something about it. The Chair explained that it is the responsibility of the Church to maintain their own grounds, but pointed out that over the years the Parish council had given financial assistance, this has come in the form of actual financial grants, purchase of equipment and last the Parish Council employed an agency to clear the church yard. He agreed that the Clerk should write to the Church asking them to rectify the situation and if they request financial assistance then the Council will consider an application.  It was also agreed that the Parish Council would contact the District Council to see if they are prepared to issue a Tidy Order. Councillor Shadrack did point out that the District Council had granted £500.00 to the Church recently. Councillor Murray said that there had been an unsuccessful lottery grant application.
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	MINUTES OF THE MEETING 6 April 2009.
RESOLVED The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman
Any member to declare an interest
None.
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	POLICE MATTERS
1. It was reported that gangs of youths have congregated on Salisbury Drive on a Friday night for the ‘Friday night battle’. This has become a regular event, however the Police are aware and the situation appears to be under control.
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	MATTERS ARISING
1. Following the recent problems on Goseley recreation ground the Police have now interviewed someone about the incidents.

2. The Clerk agreed to contact the occupier of 37 Ticknall Road in respect of the missing finger post.

3. The Clerk was asked to once again contact SDDC in respect of the missing gate at Goseley recreation ground.

4. The Clerk reported that one application had been received for the vacancy on the Parish Council, Mr J Bridgland. Councillor Dobson queried why it was felt necessary to fill the vacancy when there was already 14 Parish Councillors. Councillor Tilley felt strongly that the vacancy should be filled as it brought additional expertise to the meeting. Councillor Tilley proposed that Mr Bridgland should be co-opted on to the Parish Council

RESOLVED Mr J Bridgland is co-opted and the Clerk should invite him to the next Parish Council meeting.
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.
1. Councillors felt that a good job had been done with the patching along Repton Road. However Dunnsmoor Lane should also be patched to a similar standard.
2. Councillor Mrs Worthington asked if the District Councillor would consider naming a road or something similar in recognisation of the all the work carried out by the late Derek Adams.

RESOLVED Clerk to write to SDDC.

3. Several Parish Councillors were concerned about the layout of the new traffic lights on Sandcliffe Raod and Burton Road.

RESOLVED Clerk to write to DCC asking if signage can be improve warning motorist of the traffic lights, review the right filter from Burton Road leading onto the Swadlincote road and requesting the tree on Sandcliffe Road is pruned so that motorist can see the ‘Traffic Lights Ahead’ sign.
4. Councillor Shadrack reported that a gate had been erected across f/p42 at the junction with f/p41 and Bretby f/p18. 
RESOLVED Clerk to write to the Footpaths Officer at SDDC.

5. Councillor Dobson mentioned that in an election leaflet he had received it was proposed that a new speed sign was to be erected on Sandcliffe Road. He said he was surprised that our County Councillor had not mentioned this proposal at previous Parish Council meetings.
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	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE
1. It was reported that additional improvements will be carried out on the web site.
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. Councillor Mrs Worthington reported that along with Councillor Bell attended a site meeting with SDDC and Wicksteed in respect of the outstanding work to be carried out on the 2 MUGA’s. Wicksteed accepted that the hinges should be improved , however the Parish Council had agreed not to replace the 2 gates at Goseley. Wicksteed agreed that improvement to securing the gates at Salisbury Drive was required.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact Zoë Sewter at SDDC to ensure that all the agreed work is carried out. That the 2 gates currently stored in the changing rooms should be transferred to SDDC’s Darklands depot. That based on the assurance given at the site meeting the outstanding account for the MUGA’, should be paid. 
2. Councillors were concerned that the ground next the MUGA at Goseley recreation ground was uneven and therefore not suitable for a 5-a-side football pitch

RESOLVED Clerk to contact C Mason at SDDC to see if the area can be rolled and made fit enough for football. Also the new goalposts for the area should be delayed until the ground is fit for purpose. 
3. Councillor Murray thanked the Parish Council for its donation towards the Liberation Day held recently at Goselely Community Centre. He reported that the day had been a great success.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No: 9 2008 00317 FH Outline application (all matters to be reserved except for means of access) for the erection of a dwelling in the side garden of 123 Woodville Road, Hartshorne. 

· Reg No: 9 2008 0325 FH the erection of an extension at Ladyfields View, Coal Lane, Hartshorne.
No comments
Granting of Planning Permission

· Reg No: 9 2008 0317 FH the erection of extensions at 1 Millpool Close, Hartshorne.
Appeals Against Planning  Application

· Reg No: 9 2008 0808 FH outline application for one dwelling in the rear garden at 27 Tower Road, Hartshorne
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq 

Payee

Description

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - May

248.74

R Smith

Expenses

35.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - May

418.64

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

DSK Engineering Services Ltd

Repair work at Goseley Recreation 

166.75

SDDC

Printing of April Newsletter

140.00

Community Transport Swadlincote

Affiliation Fee

15.00

Community Transport Swadlincote

March and April Transport

225.00

SDDC**** (see below)

Contribution to MUGA installation

51000.00

N Dawson

Gate at Salisbury Drive, tiles at Goseley

65.00

Cameron Forest & Garden Ltd

Supply of benches at recreation grounds.

989.00

Derbys, Leics.& Rutland Air Ambulance 

Donation ( D Adams)

100.00

· The above were approved for payment
· ****Following discussions with SDDC Finance Director it was agreed that the best way to transfer the payment was by means of an internal transfer. Before the transfer can take place it will require a letter of authorisation from the Parish Council stating the amount and the Investment Account reference 3119.

· Parish Council agrees to pay the agreed 1/3rd contribution it has accepted the MUGA’s as assets and it will be shown in the accounts as a Fixed Asset.
RESOLVED Clerk to check with SDDC who is resonsible for insurance cover of the new children play equipment at Salisbury Drive.
1. The Clerk presented the Accounts for 2008/9 which had now been audited. The Internal Auditor made no adverse comments and said the accounts and procedures were fully in place.

RESOLVED the accounts for 2008/9 were signed off by the Chairman and forwarded to the Audit Commission
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	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· SDDC – Joint Meeting with Parish Councils 29 April at 6.30 pm

· SDDC – Joint Highways Forum 25 June at 10.00 am.

· SDDC – Safer Neighbourhood Meeting 10 June at 6.30 pm.

· Smith of Derby – Notification of repairs required.
RESOLVED Clerk to write to the Church asking them to pay for the repairs outlined in Smith of Derby’s letter.
· SDDC – Notices in respect of Street Soccer

· SDDC – Annual Civic Council Meeting 28 May

· SDDC – Housing Services 9th Annual gardening Competition for Tenants.

· DALC – Vacancy on Executive Committee
Councillor Sherratt took the application form for consideration.
· Dr M Fields – Abattoir Coal Lane.
Parish Councillors reported that the remedial work is being carried out.

Correspondence for Information.

· SDDC – Corporate Plan 2009-20014

· Equality and Human Rights Commission – Equality Bill and Public Sector Duties.

DALC Circulars

· Circular No 11 - General Circular
· Circular No 12 - UK Consultation on European Commission Proposal on Bus and Coach Passenger Rights.

· Circular No13 - General Circular
· Circular No 14 - The Power of Well Being

· Circular No 15 - Training Circular

· Circular No 16 - Derbyshire County Training Partnership – Certificate in Local Council Administration 
1. The Chairman asked if all DALC circulars could be e-mailed to all Parish Councillors

RESOLVED DALC circulars will in future be forwarded to all Parish Councillors via e-mail. 
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	Date of Next Meeting – Monday 8 June 2009 Eureka School, Dunsmore Way, Midway.

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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